
Minutes
For the Emergency Services Committee Meeting held
Wednesday, April 17, 2019 

 

Location: Tom Davies Square -
Committee Room C-11

Commencement: 4:00 PM

Adjournment: 5:26 PM

 Deputy Clerk, Brigitte Sobush, In the Chair
 

Present Councillors Signoretti, Vagnini, Montpellier, Lapierre, Leduc
 

City Officials Joseph Nicholls, Interim General Manager of Community Safety; Michael MacIsaac,
Executive Deputy Chief of Community Safety; Melissa Roney, Acting Deputy Chief of
Emergency Services; Latoya McGaw, Emergency Management Officer; Brigitte Sobush,
Manager of Clerk's Services/Deputy City Clerk; Lisa Locken, Clerk's Services Assisstant
 

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE
THEREOF

None declared. 

Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair
Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair - Emergency Services Committee 

Report dated March 29, 2019 from the General Manager of Corporate Services regarding Appointment
of Chair and Vice-Chair - Emergency Services Committee. 

Nominations were held for the position of Chair of the Emergency Services Committee.

Councillor Vagnini nominated Councillor Montpellier.

Councillor Montpellier accepted the nomination.

Nominations were held for the position of Vice-Chair of the Emergency Services Committee.

Councillor Leduc nominated Councillor Lapierre.

Councillor Lapierre accepted the nomination.

There being no further nominations, nominations were closed by Councillor Lapierre.

The following resolution was presented.

ES2019-02 Vagnini/Leduc: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury appoints Councillor Montpellier as Chair
and Councillor Lapierre as Vice-Chair of the Emergency Services Committee for the term ending
December 31, 2020, as outlined in the report entitled "Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair -
Emergency Services Committee", from the General Manager of Corporate Services, presented at the
Emergency Services Committee meeting on April 17, 2019.
CARRIED 



 Councillor Montpellier, In the Chair
 

Presentations
1 .   Community Paramedicine – An Investment in the Health of Our Community 

Report dated March 27, 2019 from the Interim General Manager of Community Safety
regarding Community Paramedicine – An Investment in the Health of Our Community. 

Melissa Roney, Acting Deputy Chief of Emergency Services, provided an electronic
presentation regarding Community Paramedicine - An Investment in the Health of Our
Community.

The following resolution was presented:

ES2019-03 Vagnini/Leduc: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs the General Manager
of Community Safety to prepare a business case for the 2020 Budget to increase service
delivery hours of the Health Promotions Community Paramedicine program by increasing
the staffing compliment by three (3) full time Paramedics, as outlined in the report
entitled “Community Paramedicine – An Investment in the Health of Our Community”
from the General Manager of Community Safety, presented at the Emergency Services
Committee meeting on Wednesday April 17, 2019.
CARRIED 

2 .   Emergency Preparedness 2019 

Report dated March 27, 2019 from the Interim General Manager of Community Safety
regarding Emergency Preparedness 2019. 

Michael MacIsaac, Executive Deputy Chief of Community Safety and Latoya McGaw,
Emergency Management Officer, provided an electronic presentation regarding
Emergency Preparedness 2019 for information only. 

Members' Motions
M-1 .   Comprehensive Facilities Needs Assessment 

ES2019-04 Leduc/Lapierre: WHEREAS the Greater Sudbury Police Service has identified
the conduct of a comprehensive facilities needs assessment as one of its key deliverables
for 2019;

AND WHEREAS the City of Greater Sudbury’s Community Safety Department (Fire and
Paramedic Services) is also facing challenges at its current location at the Lionel
E.Lalonde Centre; 

AND WHEREAS in order to achieve economies of scale, it would be appropriate for the
Greater Sudbury Police Service and the City of Greater Sudbury’s Community Safety
Department to collaborate and coordinate efforts for a comprehensive Headquarters
facility needs assessment, which could potentially lead to a combined Police, Fire, and
Paramedic headquarters complex in the City; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Greater Sudbury directs the staff to work
with the Greater Sudbury Police Service in its facilities study which will include the
viability of a shared headquarters and report back to Council.

Rules of Procedure

Councillor Leduc requested a simultaneous written recorded vote.

YEAS: Councillors Lapierre, Leduc

NAYS: Councillors Signoretti, Vagnini, Montpellier
DEFEATED 

Correspondence for Information Only
I-1 .   Community Safety Department Update 



I-1 .   Community Safety Department Update 

Report dated March 27, 2019 from the Interim General Manager of Community Safety
regarding Community Safety Department Update. 

For Information Only. 

I-2 .   Improving Access to 24/7 Palliative Care at Home 

Report dated March 28, 2019 from the Interim General Manager of Community Safety
regarding Improving Access to 24/7 Palliative Care at Home. 

For information Only. 

I-3 .   Fire Services Knox Rapid Access System 

Report dated March 27, 2019 from the Interim General Manager of Community Safety
regarding Fire Services Knox Rapid Access System. 

For information Only. 

Addendum
No Addendum was presented. 

Civic Petitions
No Civic Petitions were submitted. 

Question Period
Please visit:
https://agendasonline.greatersudbury.ca/?pg=agenda&action=navigator&id=1375&lang=en,
to view the questions asked. 

Adjournment
Vagnini/Leduc: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time 5:26 p.m.
CARRIED

  
Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City
Clerk


